June 30, 1942.

Honorable J. Edgar Hoover, Director, Federal Bureau of Investigation, Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Hoover:

Possibly you have already seen the attached, but I am sending it along to you in case you have not because this kind of poison certainly ought to be stopped.

This is just the way in which it came to me, with no mark of identification. The stamp, however, was removed before I saw the letter.

Sincerely yours,

(Signed) M. S. Egeles

M. S. Eccles, Chairman.

Enclosure

WET:b

JOHN EDGAR HOOVER



Federal Bureau of Investigation United States Department of Instice Washington, D. C.

July 9, 1942

Mr. M. S. Eccles Chairman Board of Governors Federal Reserve System Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Eccles:

Your letter of June 30, 1942, with which you enclosed a mimeographed article, which had been received anonymously by you, has been received.

May I take this occasion to express my sincere appreciation for the interest and courtesy you have shown in referring this matter to my attention. You may be assured that the content of your communication has been carefully noted and is being given appropriate attention by this Bureau.

With best wishes and kind regards,

Sincerely yours,